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May 27,2020

The Honorable Josh Shapiro, Attorney General
Pennsylvania Office of Attorney General
16th Floor, Strawberry Square
Harrisburg, PA 17120

Attorney General Shapiro,

I serve as Democratic Chairperson of the House State Government Committee. Our
body has met more often than any other standing committee in the Pennsylvania
GeneralAssembly as it considers legislation pertaining to reopening the state. lt has
also been the scene of several battles over how quickly to ease pandemic restrictions,
with Democrats pushing for caution and Republicans encouraging a swifter reopening

land my Democratic colleagues discovered today, May 27th, that Representative
Andrew Lewis, a Republican member of the House State Government Committee,
tested positive for COVID-19 on May 20th. Both Representative Lewis and some of his
Republican colleagues on the committee, including Representative Diamond, have
reportedly been exposed to Covid-19 through contact with Representative Lewis and
are presumed positive pending testing. Most Republican members have not been
wearing masks in committee, including Representative Diamond.

After learning that a House Republican member was infected with COVID-19
Representative Lewis and the House Republican Leadership, including Speaker Mike
f urzai and Leader Brian Cutler, failed to notify Democratic members and staff as to the
possible COVID-19 infection introduced in the House State Government Committee and
to the House floor. lf it was known on May 20th that member(s) were either positive or in
quarantine, we needed to know that on May 20th. lnstead, we heard about it on May 27th
from the Associated Press. we absolutely need to know more about what
circumstances lead to this ill-advised decision by House Republican leadership. Why
has it taken so long for House Republican leadership and Representative Lewis to notify
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exposed House members and staff? Why did Democratic members first hear about this
from the Associated Press, rather than from Representative Lewis or House Republican
leadership? Crucially, we also need to know if any state laws or ethics rules were
violated, and why CDC and Department of Health rules were not adhered to. There
needs to be transparency about this. Without this notification, testing and contact tracing
is beginning a week late - and exposed members are already potentially contagious
and able to spread COVID-19 to members on the floor, family, and constituents in their
districts.

I am writing today to request an investigation into the actions of Representative Lewis,
Representative Diamond, House Republican Leadership, and any other potentially
infected House Republican members who failed to duly notify Members and staff as
required by the Department of Health and CDC.

Sincerely,

fuML@vt/
Representative Kevin J. Boyle

Democratic Chairperson

House State Government Committee


